
Notice of Availability / Notice of Intention to Adopt an Addendum to a 
Mitigated Negative Declaration  (SCH#2018091025) 

 
 
Notice is Hereby Given: The City of Livingston (City) is the Lead Agency on the below-described project and 
has prepared an Addendum to the previously adopted Mitigated Negative Declaration (State Clearinghouse 
#2018091025) on the proposed TCP Removal Treatment System Project (Project). The complete Project 
description, location and the potential environmental effects are contained in the Addendum and the 
previous Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND). Both the previous MND and the current Addendum 
concluded that no significant environmental impacts will occur as a result of the Project.   
 
Project Title: Addendum to the Mitigated Negative Declaration for the Livingston 1,2,3 - TCP Removal 
Treatment System Project 
 

Project Location and Description: The City plans to make several improvements to increase the City’s water 
system capacity and improve centralized proposed trichloropropane (TCP) treatment. Minor changes were 
made to the original Project Description in the previous MND which consist of adding additional water wells, 
additional TCP treatment facilities and additional connecting pipelines to the Project. The additional Project 
components and their locations are as follows: 
 

• New water well (Well 19) and a centralized TCP treatment site on approximately 7.8 acres located 
330 feet west of Davis Street and 100 feet north of Campbell Boulevard, adjacent to the Southern Pacific 
Railroad and Foster Farms. 

• New TCP treatment site at Arakelian Park (approximately 1.3 acres); a new pipeline installation 
(approximately one mile of pipeline) from existing Well 12 and existing Well 17 to the new TCP treatment 
site at Arakelian Park; and a new pipeline (approximately 2,400 linear feet of pipeline) along Mont Cliff 
Avenue between existing Well 13 at Joseph Gallo Park and the proposed TCP treatment site at Arakelian 
Park. Arakelian Park is located south of Mont Cliff Way and northeast of the Arena Canal. 

• New water well (Well 18) on approximately 0.33 acres northwest of the intersection of Davis Street 
and White Avenue. 

• Existing TCP treatment facility at existing Well 8 will be expanded by approximately 1.5 acres and a 
new pipeline will be installed from Wells 9 and 18 to the TCP treatment site at Well 8. 
 
 
Document Availability and Public Review Timeline: Due to the time limits mandated by State law, your 
response to the Addendum must be sent at the earliest possible date but not later than 15 days after receipt 
of this notice.  The review period for the Addendum will be from July 28, 2022 to August 12, 2022.  Copies of 
the Addendum can be reviewed at the City of Livingston, 1416 C Street, Livingston, CA 95334. 
 
Please send your comments to Randy Hatch at the address shown above or by email: 
rhatch@livingstoncity.com.   
 
City Council Consideration: The Livingston City Council intends to consider the Mitigated Negative 
Declaration on: 
 
 Date:  Tuesday August 16, 2022 
 Time:  On or after 7:00 p.m. 
 Location: City Council Chambers 
   1416 C Street 
   Livingston, CA 95334 
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